
Dear Hines Families, 
 

   We have made it to Spring 

Break!  Our journey to this 

point has been long and pro-

ductive.  Spring Break pro-

vides the time we need to rest 

up for the final weeks of the 

2012-13 school year. 
 

   Our students recently took 

assessments of their learning in 

the subject areas of reading, 

math, science, social studies, 

and English language acquisi-

tion.  We know that results will 

indicate that your children have 

been working hard to master 

the academic skills and stand-

ards upon which they are as-

sessed.  Thank you for all you 

do at home to support their 

learning!   
 

   We are already in the plan-

ning stages for next school 

year.  We have some great id 
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Points of Interest 

¶ On June 6th, 6-7:30 PM 

Bookfair at B&N, Patrick 

Henry, HMS Orchestra to 

perform at 6 Come out and 

support  your Hines Li-

brary! (see page 5 ) 
 

¶ 6th grade Awards As-

sembly on June 13th at 

8:30 AM  

 

¶ 7th grade Awards As-

sembly on June 13th at 

9:30 AM  

 

¶ 8th grade Promotion 

Ceremony on June 13th 

at 6 PM  in the War-

wick High School Au-

ditorium 

 

¶ If your child will not be 

attending Hines next year, 

please call the school and 

update your information so 

we may forward records to 

the requesting school. 
 

¶ Please sign in to our main 

office upon arrival to our 

school.  

Thank you !  

Important Numbers 

Office: 591-4878, press 5 

 Fax: 591-0119 

Clinic: 591-4878, press 3 

Cafeteria: 591-4878, press 4  
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Dear Hines Families, 
 

Very soon, our students will be on summer recess!  

Here are some ideas for our students to finish the 

school year on a strong note and to help all current and future Hines students to make it a Super 

Spartan Summer! 

 

Until the end of school and during the summer months, continue to check our school website 

for important announcements and notes about end of the year activities and information that 

will be posted during the summer as we prepare for the 2016-17 school year.   
 

Please review our Hines Middle School dress code.  The HMS dress code  (located on Page 8) 

can be found in this newsletter.  We want to ensure that all of our students are safe and dressed 

for learning!  As we think about next year, please ensure that your child has a seasonally ap-

propriate change of clothes that can remain in his/her locker in the event that he/she is not 

dressed according to the expectations of our dress code. Also, our 2016-17 school supply list is 

available on our website and in this newsletter (page 7).  
 

If you are traveling out of Newport News for the summer, please have your child take a few 

books to read.  Literacy is a determiner of academic success for students.  Moreover, it is so 

nice to relax and read no matter where you are! All Spartans are invited to be a part of our an-

nual Summer Reading Challenge. Please also see our summer reading list posted on our school 

website for suggestions and required NNPS summer reading. 
 

For those of you staying in Newport News, please read regularly and take advantage of all of 

the museums, family attractions, summer camp programs, festivals, and parks that are right in 

our backyard during this summer!  We live in such a great area with lots to do at very inexpen-

sive prices!  Our public library system has a wonderful summer reading program.  Stop by any 

NN branch of the public library and sign up to participate in this program.  In additional, our 

state department of education has this link http://www.doe.virginia.gov/families/index.shtml 

 for summer learning opportunities.    
 
 

Next school year, we will to continue to strengthen our Positive Behavioral Interventions and 

Supports Program based on our expectations that all HMS Spartans are SAFE, RESPONSIBLE, 

RESPECTFUL, POSITIVE, and READERS. Our entire Hines staff will increase our ability to 

effectively ensure that your child has many opportunities to exercise their responsibility to 

make positive social choices and do their best at learning each day. 
 

Thanks for a wonderful 2016-2017 school year! Report cards will be mailed near the end of 

June. See you on August 30, 2017 for two important events:  Sixth Grade Orientation 

from 1-3 P.M. and Middle School Open House from 4-7 P.M. here at Hines! 
  
 

Here is to a Safe and Sensationally Literate Summer!   
 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Corbin -Staton and  Mr. Cheeks 

 

Spartans are Safe Ā Responsible Ā Respectful Ā Positive Ā Readers  

http://hines.nn.k12.va.us/index.html
http://hines.nn.k12.va.us/export/sites/Hines/documents/student_dress.pdf
http://hines.nn.k12.va.us/index.html
http://hines.nn.k12.va.us/index.html


           Connect 5 
Connect 5 is the system that makes computerized phone calls to families about  important events.  

Please provide regular updates of your email addresses, home and cell numbers to the main 

office so that you will receive Connect 5 communication. If you have opted out of these calls, to be 
added back into Connect 5, you need  to call 855-502-7867 from the phone number that you opted 

out with.                                                                                                        
       

             Conferences    
Face-to -face meetings are requested by families and by the school.  In addition to an individual 

meeting with your childõs teacher, conferences are a great way to assemble a group of people to discuss your childõs successes 

or areas of concern. Contact your childõs teacher, counselor, or administrator to request a conference.  

  

                                    E-mail 
E-mail is an efficient way to communicate about your childõs academic performance or for other reasons. Please 

allow 24 hours for a return e -mail from your childõs teacher/school staff. 

 

                          HMS Facebook Site                                                     
Sign-up (a link is on our website) to like us on Facebook and receive up-

dates and information about Hines                     

                                          

 

      Letters/Post Cards 
Letters and post cards are additional ways a teacher or school staff might communicate about a studentõs good 

behavior, academics, or citizenship.  Letters from Hines will be sent home throughout the school year.  Current 

addresses are requested; postage costs for undeliverable or returned mail add up!    

                                                   

                          ParentVue 
ParentVue replaces  Parent Assist. Please sign up for this valuable tool in keeping up with your child success with 

ParentVue. See page 3 of this newsletter for more information.                                     

                                                                                                              

              Telephone Calls 
We have telephones in our classrooms.  When you call to speak with your childõs teacher, you will be transferred to 

that teacherõs voice mail or a secretary will take a message and give it to the teacher.  Please allow 24-48 hours for 

a return phone call.  

 

                                                                                                                                        

      Safe line  -  See Something, Say Something 
Our See Something, Say Something safe line is checked daily and our school staff works tirelessly in partner-

ship with our students to ensure that HMS remains Safe. Please call 283 - 7855 to anonymously report incidents 

of unsafe behavior including bullying occurring at school or on the bus.  

 
 

Methods of         

Communication 

LOST AND FOUND                                                                                     
Lost and Found items will be donated on the last student day of each month.                                      

Please make sure to claim your item(s) before June 15th ! 



 
 

 

   
 
June School Year Draws to a Close ñ Promotions, Dances, Field Days, Assemblies ñ All GOOD Wishes for Summer  
 

6/02   All Student Library Materials are DUE ñ Please return your books  

6/06   Bookfair at B&N, Patrick Henry location, 6 - 7:30 PM (Orchestra to perform, raffles & more)  

6/09   8th Grade Field Day  

6/10   8th Grade Formal Dance  

6/12   6th & 7th Grade Field Day  

6/13   6th & 7th Grade Awards Assemblies  

  Early Dismissal for students, 1:30 PM  

  8th Grade Promotion at Warwick High School, 6 PM  

6/14 - 15 Early Dismissal for Students, 1:30 PM  

6/15   Last Day for Students, Dismissal at 1:30 PM ñ Have a GREAT Summer!!!  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
August 30th ñ  6th Grade Orientation and Open House!!  
 
Have a GREAT Summer! Read and have a restful, relaxing summer !  
 
To our 6th & 7th grade students, we hope to see you back in the fall as 7th & 8th grade students!  
 
To our 8th grade students, we wish you all the best and success in High School in the fall as 9th graders!  
 
 
 
** The Hines Middle School building will be closed June 19th for HVAC replacement. Our office staff will be 
working from Crittenden Middle School. If you need to enroll your child, change address, etc., please visit 
our office at Crittenden M.S.  Thank you!  

 

 

HMS Notes and Reminders  

 

¶ Students are welcome to enter the building at 7:55 A.M. daily.  Please avoid picking your children up before school 

dismisses at 2:55 P.M. ID is required for all student pick -ups.  Safety is first!  

¶ Please join our PTA -we need you! Your children will benefit from many GREAT PTA sponsored activities this school 

year!  Also, please save and send in Box Tops!  

¶ Please access our Hines Herald  school newsletter @ http://hines.nn.k12.va.us/newsletter.html .  

¶ Please join our Facebook site ( http://www.facebook.com/HinesMiddleSchool ) for updates and an-

HMS Spartans are  Always:  
Safe ñRespectful ñResponsible ñPositive ñReading  

Hines Middle School  

Dates to Remember  

http://hines.nn.k12.va.us/newsletter.html
http://www.facebook.com/HinesMiddleSchool


Hines PTA Officers & Committee Representatives  

for the 2016 - 2017 Year are:  
President: Mrs. Crystal Powers  

Vice President: Mr. Leonard Hicks  

Secretary: Mrs. Chauntay McCary  

Treasurer: Mrs. Jenifer Johnson  

Board Member: Mrs. Stacey Bueter  

Teacher Representative: Mrs. Recy Hargraves  

Hospitality Coordinator: Mrs. Wendy Stevenson  

Reflections Coordinator: Mrs. Suzanne Ghaffari  

            Box Tops Coordinator: Mrs. Pamela Saunders  

 

Please contact Crystal Powers to volunteer for  open representative/

committee coordinator positions for the 2016 -2017 year.  

 
Joining our PTA is one way of show-

ing your support. HMS has an active 

PTA that supports many projects 

and programs at Hines.  

 

 

Link your VIP card from Harris Teeter  ñ an 

easy way to support the PTA.  

 

 

Keep collecting and sending in your Box Tops !  

 

 

Get this Shoparoo Ap and link it to Hines 

PTA ñ this is a òhassle-freeó  Shoparoo    

fundraising program.  ñ you just snapping  

your receipts.  

 

 Check out our Facebook page!                             

  https://m.facebook.com/hinespta 

PTA News and MORE  

Middle School Attendance Campaign  

 
¶ Good attendance in middle school is a 

key indicator of how students will perform 

in high school classes. Learn why attend-

ance matters:  http://bit.ly/herecampaign  

Spartan 40 Book Challenge            
 With the Spartan 40 Book Challenge 

students self -select their own books but 

must sample a few books in every genre. 

They document how many books they read 

on a genre challenge graph kept in their 

notebooks.  This concept is found in 

òReading in the Wildó on page 190. Below 

are listed the genres and number of books 

      required in each genre.  

  

  GENRE   NUMBER 
 Non-Fiction                     5 
 Biography/Autobiography        2 
 Poetry/Novels in Verse                    2 
 Realistic Fiction         5 
 Historical Fiction        4 
 Fantasy Fiction         3 
 Science Fiction                     2 
 Mystery Fiction         2 
 Classic Literature                    3 
 Graphic Novel         1 
 Your Choice (chapter books)      11 
 
We encourage 30 minutes of independent reading  daily as part of 

our Schoolwide Literacy Focus!  

 

This Challenge will resume the 1st day of school in the fall. Be pre-

pared to answer the question ò..and what are you reading?ó when 

approached by your teachers, administrators, and library staff.  

Spartans are Readers!  

https://m.facebook.com/hinespta
http://sbo.nn.k12.va.us/attendance/


FOCUSED on READING  

 Make plans to attend our B&N Summer Reading Bookfair! We will have raffles and you can get some good 

books for summer reading! Listen to our orchestra perform and purchase the Nilla Razzle Frap our signature 

drink in the café .  

You will also be able to pick up  information on our Summer Reading Challenge ! We hope to see you at our 

bookfair!  


